
My Fellow Field Archers,                                                                                          

We have a special writer this month, Neal Perkins will take up most 

of my space up with some great info on BOW.  Thanks to everyone that 

helped with the State 450 and the first leg of our Triple Crown.  We had a 

great turn out for each one.  Thanks to the Wheatland club for putting on a  

great shoot this past weekend as well, along with the Arctic shoot in  Ft. 

Collins.                                                                                                                     

If you have any questions or concerns about the club, feel free to call me any-

time, 631-6507. Thanks for letting me be a part of this great club.  Dan 

Being the area 5 representative for Bowhunters of Wyoming (BOW) has given me the 

opportunity to meet some of the greatest people in the state. These people pour their 

hearts and souls into our sport. They work year round to insure our sport is well rep-

resented in the field and with the state law makers. BOW has become one of the lead-

ing conservation groups in the state. I think it’s important that people know BOW did-

n’t get that way by chance. There’s a lot of hard work and commitment by its mem-

bership, and volunteers. 

I don’t get a chance to say thank you enough to the clubs that make up the backbone 

of BOW. Your organization touches so many lives with your generosity. I can’t you 

the amount of pride I feel being a part of the Cheyenne Filed Archers. It’s much big-

ger than just getting a bow in the hands of a kid, or raising funds for access yes. 

All of these programs take a lot of time, resources and work. There is no grater gift 

you can give a community or organization than your time! For all of you that find the 

time to make these programs work—THANK YOU!! 

We can all feel fortunate that we live in a state where people are so passionate about 

bow hunting and show their support, by donating their time and resources towards 

that passion! 

If you have a passion for bow hunting, and would like to know more about BOW, 

please feel free to give me a call, or just catch me at one of the many Field Archers 

functions. Please don’t take what we have for granted. When possible invite a kid 

along, and always remember 

IF YOU DO NOTHING - EXPECT NOTHING 

Neal Perkins—Bowhunters of Wyoming Area 5 Representative—286-3456                        

 

At the last Thursday night league 20 shooters had the privilege of shooting with Mad-

ilynn. She is three years old and was quick to inform us that she has been shooting 

since she was two. Just goes to show—you can’t start them too young. 
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Calendar 
 
 

LEAGUES 

Sunday Paper Leagues  

4:00 pm 

Mike Hoover & Mat Rusk 
 

3D  Leagues  

 Tuesdays 

7:00 pm 

Kennie Martens,  

Rob Sherman &  

Craig Germond 

 

Thursdays 

7:00 pm 

Monica & Jim Mallon, 

Chace Tavelli 

 

JOAD 

Saturday @ 10:00 am 
 
 
 
 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
 
 
 
 

February 22-23, 2013 
Second Leg of the 

Triple  Crown 

Friday—7pm 

Saturday—8am and 1pm 

Registration begins 1 hour 

prior to start times. 
 
 

March 2 
Blue Face Tournament 

8am & 1pm 

Registration begins 1 hour 

prior to start times. 
 

 
 
 
 
 

A word from your President 



Cheyenne Field Archers Monthly Board Meeting 
Meeting Minutes—February 4, 2013 

Opening: 

The monthly meeting of the Cheyenne Field Archers was called to order at 7:01 pm on February 4th, 2013 by Dan Conrad, Presi-

dent at the Cheyenne Field Archers Range.    

Present: 

Board members present: Dan Conrad, Chandler Carroll.  Craig Germond, Anna Seekins,  Jim Mallon, Mike Lancaster, Jeremy 

Cooke, David Hays.  Alternate board members Kennie Martens, Mat Rusk, and Jim Frauendienst were present. 

A.  Approval of Minutes & Treasurer’s Report 

The secretary read the minutes of the transition meeting held on January 7th. The December treasurer’s report was presented.   

Dan Conrad asked if anyone had any questions.   A Motion was made by Jeremy Cooke to accept the secretary’s and treasurer’s 

report.  Jim Mallon seconded it.  The mot 

B.  Old Business. 

   a)   Tents - Mike Hoover picked up the 2nd e tent.  Mike said he would set them up and make sure they will work for                                             

    Bowhunter’s Weekend.          

 

           b)  Triple Crown – the first leg of the Triple Crown had 11110 shooters. Scores are posted at the range. Need Raffle items            

    for the second leg. Neal Perkins said the Ron Gregory will donate a silver signet and the club will buy a $100 Cabela’s 

    Gift Card. There will also be one of the old targets. 

 

     c)  WSAA - The club still has no representative for WSAA. If you would be willing to volunteer PLEASE contact Dan 

     Conrad.       

 

      d) State field in June  - has been turned over to another club. 

 

B.  New Business. 

 a)   Dan Conrad said we needed some one to mow the weeds this summer. Silas Blunn volunteered. 

 b)   Dan Conrad and Chandler Carroll will check on what we can do for those who donate large sums of money as tax 

        write-offs. 

 c)   It was decided to order 50 CFA window decals for $100.00. 

 d)  Neal Perkins reported that Senate File #155 was up for votes and encouraged all archers to urge their representatives     

       to vote for it. Neal also said that BOW have a facebook page. If you “like” it, you will be updated on all legislative 

       actions.   

 e)  Dan Conrad brought up the fact that the person volunteering to do our web page does it when he has time available. 

      Dan is checking with someone in Colorado that does web pages for other clubs. He will find out the cost and report 

      his findings at the next board meeting. 

 f)  Jeremy Cooke showed the buckle design for  Bowhunters Weekend. Motion to accept the design without stones made 

      by David Hays a second was made by Chandler Carroll, motion carried. 

Motion to end the monthly board meeting at 7:45pm was made by Jeremy Cooke, second made by David Hays, motion carried 

Minutes submitted by Anna Seekins, Secretary. 



Thanks to everyone who helped with the Vegas 450 Shoot, especially Mat Rusk and those who also 

volunteered at the first leg of the Triple Crown.  
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Next Board meeting  

March  4th, 2013  7:00pm 
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